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Dear Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community, Blessed Families, Brothers and Sisters. 
 
Happy 29th of April!  
 
In two days, we are beginning the new month of May which also means that we are completing three 
conditions that we offered to heaven - 210 days condition for the opening of the Cheon Won Gung and 
Cheon Il Sanctum in Korea; 40 Days condition for the Special Grace given to us by True Mother; and the 
40 Days condition to ask heavens support for the sale of Seattle Property, the Windermere Mansion. As 
we come to close these conditions, I feel like asking, have we prepared enough our hearts to receive 
heaven's blessings and grace, And then I thought that the only best way to prepare to receive heaven's 
blessing and grace is to cultivate that heart of gratitude. This will be my topic in my sermon on Sunday, 
April 30. 2023. I look forward to seeing you all.  
 
Last Sunday, April 23, 2023 was the first YAYAM Sunday Service. It was a big success! A big thank you 
goes to Shinghi Detlefsen who provided all of us with a very wonderful message on the topic "Family is 
the Mission". If you missed it, it is available at our Seattle Family Church Facebook page. Thank you too 
to Manae Pisano Motoi who coordinated the Sunday School for our young elementary school kids. And 
our Japanese Kodan moms who prepared the Bento Bazaar lunch. Our youth who came and provided 
cookies and other delicacies through their bake sale - thank you! And thank you for everyone's 
attendance. 
 
The opening of the Cheon Won Gung and Cheon Il Sanctum in Korea will be on May 5 (May 4 here in 
America). We have not receive any link yet on how to watch it. The Cosmic Blessing will be on May 7 in 
Korea (May 6 @  5 PM here in America). We will have a watch party for the Cosmic Blessing at Seattle 
Family Church in Ballard. Please join us and receive True Mother's Benediction prayer with others in the 
community. We will have some refreshment afterwards.  
 
Let us pray for the success of all the events that will be happening in Korea and for the safety of all those 
who will be travelling. We have the Maddox family from our community who will be joining the Cosmic 
Blessing in Korea - Augustine, Elijah and Ayelen. Offer them congratulations and yes, safe travel. Also, 
Professor Walter Lowe is going to Korea joining the pilgrimage and PWPA.  
 
Let us also remember those who are sick in our community as well as those who are going through 
difficulties - finances, relationships etc. May Heavenly Parent, True Parents and Jesus' healing and 
comforting energy be received by them. 
 
God bless! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Rosie Dijan Muyongo 
 
Seattle Heavenly Parent's Holy Community Pastor 
rdmuyongo.seattleHPHC@ gmail,com 
 
 
 
 


